
School Building Handover Ceremony at Martin Ndumba Combined School, 

 In Mukwe Constituency, Kavango East Region （2 October 2025） 

On 2 October 2025, Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto, Deputy Head of Mission of the Japanese Embassy, attended 

the handover ceremony where one new school building (with 4 classrooms and 1 warehouse) constructed 

at a cost of USD 62,518 (approximately NAD 940,000) through the Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects (GGP) at Martin Ndumba Combined School, Mukwe District, Kavango East Region, and 

handed over the building to Hon. Damian Maghambayi, Chairperson of Kavango East Regional Council, 

representing the Namibian Government. 

At Martin Ndumba Combined School, the construction of a new school building has enabled learners who 

previously attended classes in temporary classrooms on alternate days to study in a better environment.  

  


